Town of Stonington
K-12 School Building Committee

October 9, 2007
The K-12 School Building Committee held a regular meeting on October 9, 2007, in the Library Classroom of the Stonington High School.

Present:  Deane Beverly, John Bolduc, William Brown, Peter Manning, John O’Brien, Kathy Sanford, Paul Sartor, and invited guest Bill King, Board of Education.
Absent:  Curt Krushinsky, Gail MacDonald, Mike McKee, and Joanne Rodriguez.

(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes

Paul Sartor, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  He reviewed minutes from the meeting held on September 10, 2007.  A motion was made by John Bolduc, seconded by John O’Brien, and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.
(2)  Correspondence

Paul Sartor reference correspondence sent to the Superintendent of Schools from Mark McQuillan, Commissioner of Education.  The letter advises the superintendents of schools of the legislation impacting contracts for architectural or construction management services for school construction projects.  Contracts executed on or after July 1, 2007, must be awarded to the lowest responsible qualified bidder only after a public invitation to bid.  Paul Sartor forwarded the letter to all Committee members.
(3) Gilbane Building Report

Peter Manning informed the Committee that the certificate of occupancy has been received.  

Punch List 
Peter Manning is negotiating the value of incomplete items with Ferguson.  These items don’t involve warranties.  Upon resolution he will present to the Committee for approval.  

Cost Report

The Cost Report has not been updated since August, however, there are no significant changes.  John Bolduc questioned financial costs and miscellaneous administrative costs.  He will contact the Finance Department.  Peter Manning will update the cost report.  
The cost for Fleet is $87,500 which includes the planting.  Products were purchased from Hydro-Grass ($4,000).  Following the last meeting, Fleet completed the pond work.  After a consultation with the Wetlands Enforcement Officer, Town Engineer, Joe Bragaw, and a Soil Scientist, Peter Manning has been working with the Town to implement a program to coagulate the silt.  The Town is taking care of the program to circulate the water and coagulate the silt.  It seems to be working.
Paul Sartor stated by next month the Committee should know if there are any monies remaining in the account.
(4)  Fletcher Thompson Report

In the absence of Curt Krushinsky, Paul Sartor reported that Curt Krushinsky will give a presentation (Scenario 1 & 2) at the November meeting.
(5)  Invoices

None

(6)  Elementary School Study

Paul Sartor suggested that the Committee number the options from A least costly to E, most costly.
	A1
	Bring West Broad Street School, West Vine Street School, and Deans Mill School up to code (fire, ADA, life safety).

	A2
	Upgrade code issues at Elementary Schools and Middle Schools

	A3
	Address and upgrade code issues included in A1 and A2 and add energy efficiency components, indoor air quality, and integrate new technology.

	
	

	B
	Do A3 and:

	B1
	Per approved Education Specifications, make minimum additions/renovations to West Vine Street School and Deans Mill School. 

	B2
	Do B1 and similar additions/renovations to West Broad Street School.

	
	

	C1
	Make additions and renovations to West Vine Street School to accommodate West Broad Street School students.
a. Explore West Broad Street School to be used for other district and/or town needs, i.e. move district administration to West Broad Street School and sell Old Mystic administration building.

b. Sell West Broad Street School.  Administration remains in Old Mystic.

	C2
	Deans Mill School additions/renovations and upgrades to address space deficiencies within Education Specifications.

	C3
	Do C1 and C2 concurrently or in phases.

	
	

	D
	Add four classrooms to Pawcatuck Middle School to accommodate current enrollment bottle neck in the district and future growth.  This may be included with any of the above options.

	
	

	E
	Construct one new middle school to consolidate Mystic Middle School and Pawcatuck Middle School enrollment.  Renovate/add to Mystic Middle School and Pawcatuck Middle School to convert to elementary schools.  Consider both current grade configuration and K-5 elementary and 6 through 8 middle school configuration.

	E1
	Construct new middle school on location to be determined, other than West Vice Street School.  Sell West Vine Street School, Deans Mill School.

a. Leave Administration in Old Mystic, sell West Broad Street School.
b. Move Administration to west Broad Street School and sell Old Mystic.


	E2
	Construct new middle school on West Vine Street School site.

a. Move Administration to West Broad Street School along with other district and town programs.  Sell Deans Mill School, Old Mystic.

b. Move Administration to existing West Vine Street School along with other district programs, preschool, etc.

i. Offer West Broad Street School to Town for other use, Town Hall, etc.

ii. Sell West Broad Street School along with Deans Mill School and Old Mystic.


Items to Consider with Above Options:

1. Pursue “green” construction techniques and materials.

2. Analyze short and long-term operational cost impacts (staffing, energy, maintenance) for each option along with land sales proceeds and how these will factor into the Town’s final construction cost/bonding liability.

3. Consider economics of K-5/6-8 versus K-4/5-8 grade configuration.

4. Review the feasibility of shifting districts to better geographically balance Pawcatuck and Mystic school enrollments.

5. Explore the economic impact of phasing the above respective options.

6. Consider the impact the respective options will have on safety and productivity of effected students and staff during construction.

Paul Sartor will forward the above information to Curt Krushinsky so that it can be added to his presentation.
(7)  Old Business 

None

(8)  New Business 

None

(9)  Public Comment 

None

(10)  Adjournment

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:11 p.m.

Submitted by,

___________________________                                ____________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                      Paul Sartor, Chairman
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